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Fireworks display (Ballun tan-nar) related to Valletta 2018 - South east of Malta

  

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that a fireworks 

display (Ballun tan-nar) related to Valletta 2018 will be held in the south east of Malta, 

about 3 Km south of Wied iz-Zurrieq. 

 

The fireworks display will be held on Friday 24th August 2018 from point A, as shown on 

attached chart. 

 

POSITION   LATITUDE (N)   LONGITUDE (E) 

  

A                               35°47'.468    014°26'.800 

 

A safety distance of 2 Km from point A is requested on Friday 24th August 2018. 

 

Preperation and loading of the fireworks for this event will be carried out alongside the 

quay at Rinella Bay and will be carried out between Tuesday 21st August 2018 and 

Friday 24th August 2018. On Saturday 25th August 2018 dismantling of barge will take 

place. 

 

Due to the above, owners of vessels moored in Rinella bay are to remove their vessels 

during the listed days. Transport Malta will accept no Liabilities whatsoever for any 

damage caused to vessels that are left within Rinella Bay during these days. 

 

If due to unfavourable weather conditions the event cannot be held on Friday 24th 

August 2018 it will be held on the next favourable date. 

 

Mariners are to note the above and keep away from the area, they are also to navigate 

with caution and very slow speed when in close proximate of the area and the barge 

during transportation. They are to comply with instructions and directions issued by 

Valletta Port Control (Valletta VTS)   on VHF Channel 12. 

 

Chart Affected: BA 177 




